A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 11th April 2013 at 7pm.

1. Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Kate Giles, Richard Greenford, Nick Henry, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise. Also present County Councillor Dave Sexon and District Councillor Ann Ducker and parish clerk Caroline Hadley. 
2. Apologies for Absence were received from Nick Elsome and Martin Wise and Pearl Slatter
3. Minutes of the last meeting, 14th March 2013 were signed as correct
4. Matters arising there were no matters arising that would not be covered later on the agenda.
5. Parish Hall. All was well. . Bookings have improved, the quiz night had made a good profit and the bridge club would come back in September 2014 when the work on the bridge was complete.
6. Newsletter/Website. The deadline for the next edition is at the weekend.
7. Recreation Ground. Garton End had been added to the schedule for the playground safety inspection.

8. District Councillors Report This was given at the following annual parish meeting. 
9. County Councillors Report This was given at the following annual parish meeting..
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P1 P13/S0517/HH & P13/S0518/LB Bottom Farm Blackbirds Bottom Goring Heath RG8 7SX Erection of two storey extension and associated alterations (amended by updated bat survey received 19th March 2013). Should be refused
P13/S0727/FUL Formerly Goring Heath Poultry Farm Goring Heath RG8 7RU Erection of barn building for veterinary services. No strong views
P13/S0686/LB Milo Crispin Whitchurch Hill RG8 7NY Internal renovations. No strong views
11. Finance. There was £18,633.42 in the bank on 3nd April £315 from adverts and  £8,5000 the first half of the precept from SODC had been paid in. £1.29 had been earned in untaxed interest.  The Loan repayment of £2,674.44 will be taken out by direct debit on 1 May  The following cheques were drawn and authorised

301299
Emptying of Dog Bins




£12.20

301300
LCR subscription





£15.50

301232
HM revenue & customs




£72.60

301233
Clerks Salary March





£257.40

301234
 Litter pickers high vis jackets & black sacks


£38.77

301235
March Grass






£193.44



Total







£589.91
12. Crays Pond/Tinepits Tinepits pond is fuller than it has been for many years.    .
13. Working Parties. Bad weather had meant a reduced turnout for the litter blitz..
14. Neighbourhood Plan. No interest had been shown yet.
15. Footpath The next step was to ask the landowners permission for the upgrading to a bridleway.
16. Correspondence. Chris Martin and Harry Butterworth had been in contact re the closure of the Toll Bridge.  Aspire Oxford had written to ask if the parish would like to join the  Community Textiles Recycling Partnership but it was felt that our parish was not really big enough to support a textile recycling bin.
17. AOB. Marjo reported that the police were advising that residents review their shed and garage security after two quad bikes had been stolen and there had been break-ins in the Henley area. A new parish council notice board was needed at Goring Heath. Bunces Lane was becoming impassable; Peter would contact Martin Lisk of the Chiltern Society. Volunteers would be  asked for in the newsletter to paint the Phone boxes, the clerk has the paint which was sent by BT.
18. Date of the next meeting will be the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council on Thursday 9th May at 8pm in the Parish Hall. The meeting finished at 7.40pm
The meeting was followed by the Annual Parish Meeting at 8pm.

The Chairman welcomed members of the parish to the meeting and  reported on the year.
District Councillor Ann Ducker reported on behalf of herself and Pearl Slatter, their report would be published in full in the parish newsletter. County councillor Dave Sexon reported on both local and county matters. Vicky Jordan reported on the History Society and the Twinning Association and OWL (library) and Theresa Elsome reported on the Hall.  Plans for the bridge closure were discussed including the 142 bus route and the provision for Motability vehicles to get over the bridge. The parish accounts would be published on the parish website. Bus use should be encouraged otherwise the bus service would be lost. The poor state of the road and the damage caused by large vehicles was discussed.  The parish council would look into the possibility of getting the pub registered as a community asset. The possibility of looking into a gritting unit that could be shared by local parishes was discussed.
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